
WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

14.02.25

Click here for 
term dates

Dear Parents/ Carers 

At the end of the spring term, I wanted to take the 
opportunity to share with you all some of the 
highlights of the year to date. 

Our Friday Celebration Day has been a fantastic end 
to another successful term. In particular, we have all 
been blown away by the talents of our students who 
were in the Cirque de Silk Showcase as well as to the 
musicians who performed in our celebration 
assemblies.   Well done to you all! 

I would also like to thank everyone for their kind 
donations to the food bank this morning. The 
kindness and generosity shown by our families and 
students this morning was a very heartwarming 
moment and a real highlight of the year so far! 
Community and kindness are two of our core values 
and this was very evident in donations provided this 
morning. Thank you to everyone for your generosity.  

The spring term is a crucial time in the calendar for 
our Year 9s and 11s. Whilst Year 11 are reaching the 
final leg of their GCSEs, Year 9s are just starting this 
journey. It was very positive to see so many families 
attend our Key Stage 4 Choices event yesterday 
evening. We hope that you found it useful and 
informative. We strongly encourage all students and 
families to visit our webpage to find out more about 
the process and courses on offer. 

https://www.stdunstansschool.com/curriculum/key-st
age-four-choices-2025.htm
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During the spring term, we have started our programme of after school 
revision support for Year 11. Thank you to our staff for giving up their time 
outside of normal working hours and for their hard work delivering these 
valuable sessions. Well done to all our Year 11s who are making the most of 
these and for those of you who are not, we expect to see you more often in 
the next term.  

We have received a number of visits this term from our Trust partners. Since 
January we have welcomed a number of MNSP staff to review and 
evaluate our provision. This has included reviews of our curriculum provision, 
teaching & learning and our support for key student groups. In addition, we 
have also been visited by senior leaders from other schools keen to look at 
our Learning Cycle in action. Visitors have consistently commented on the 
calm and quiet atmosphere in classrooms, the mutual cooperation 
between staff and students and quality of teaching and learning seen. 

The school also continues to offer a broad range of enrichment 
opportunities. My thanks go to the staff who have organise these for the 
students.

Thank you to all the staff and students at St Dunstan’s for all their hard work 
and effort over the past six weeks. Have a great half term break and I look 
forward to seeing you for the start of Term Four. 

Yours sincerely

Mr P Balkwill 



World Book Day: Thursday 6th 
March 2025

On World Book Day we invite 
everyone, staff and students alike, 
to dress up as a book character 
for the day to celebrate a love of 
reading!

This is not a non-uniform day, so 
characters like the Wimpy Kid who 
dress in normal clothes won’t be 
allowed. We want you to be 
creative and dress appropriately. 

Please ensure the character you 
choose is from a book, not from a 
film or video game, and is not 
offensive to anyone.

We will be participating in lots of 
book-related activities throughout 
the day alongside normal lessons 
to celebrate the joy of reading.



Celebration Assemblies
What better way to celebrate the end of term than 
by celebrating all our students and their wonderful 
successes. A non-uniform day to reward 100,000 On 
Track points, jaw-dropping performances by Cirque 
de Silk, production sneak peak performances, 
student band KORR (with special guest Mr Andrews 
singing), student poetry, an abundance of awards 
and much much more. We’re very proud of 
everything our students have accomplished this 
term, here’s to next term being just as good, if not 
better!



Cirque de Silk
Phenomenal performances from our students in Cirque 
de Silk, absolutely awe-inspiring displays. We watched 
holding our breaths, and have only just let them out now 
you’re safely on the ground. Amazing, well done!



Food bank collection

Thanks to everyone who donated an item of food for 
the Bridging the Gap Glastonbury food bank collection 
for non-uniform day. As you can see, we collected a 
cornucopia of products. A wonderful success that will 
go a long way to helping families in the local area. It 
has been really heartwarming to see the kindness of our 
students, bringing in donations large and small to help 
others. 



International Book Gifting Day

Friday 14th was International Book Gifting Day. The 
library hid seven wrapped books around the school, 
ready for lucky book-hunting students to find and 
keep, or gift to a friend. 

The students weren’t the only ones to receive books. 
Mrs Gregory, Mrs Morris and Mrs Manning organised 
a surprise for all staff members… a book for 
everyone. Wrapped and chosen specifically for 
them, everyone received a book, spreading the joy 
of reading and spreading the love on Valentine’s 
Day and the last day of term. 



Cake Sales

Year 11 Cake Sale

Thank you to everyone who sent in cake donations 
and provided students with some spending money 
for cakes on Tuesday! The student leaders were 
thrilled with the turnout and sold out in a record 12 
minutes raising just short of £90.

This is a fantastic achievement and a real 
testament to the fantastic community spirit we 
have here at St Dunstan's. All money raised will go 
directly towards helping Year 11 students purchase 
Leavers Hoodies and Prom tickets.

World Challenge Cake Sale

Another big thank you for all our cake donations 
for our Friday cake sale, it was a great way to 
round off the week, and the whole term, while 
raising money for a great cause. The cakes sold 
incredibly well and students were able to raise lots 
of money for the Year 10 World Challenge.



PTA Announcements

An easy way to support the PTA and the school by 
raising money for the PTA every time you shop online. 

Please use the link below to join Easyfundraising and 
the PTA will receive a donation whenever you shop 
online at over 7,000 online shops including Amazon, 
Argos, Tesco, Ocado, Tui…

Either download the app or simply visit the 
Easyfundraising website before continuing to the 
online store. Easyfundraising will receive a donation 
from the retailer for the PTA at no cost to you.
Please support this help raise money for our school.

Easy Fundraising PTA St Dunstan's

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/st-dunstans-community-pta


Popular loans this week:

We’ve had a romance 
display in the library 
this week, but 
romance is one of our 
most popular genres 
all year round! 
Whether from the 
romance, graphic 
novel or LGBTQ+ 
section, a little bit of 
love can go a long 
way!

Review by Dulcie 
in Year 7

I liked the book because it was a 
feminist mystery with romance. I 
would describe it as a historical 
romance. Five stars.
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PTA Quiz Night
Tickets are available on ParentPay now for St Dunstan's 
PTA's 4th annual quiz!
Mrs Gregory and Mrs Manning are officially announced 
as our sparkling quiz masters for the evening’s event!

Raffle Request: 'Do you have an unwanted Christmas 
presents? The PTA would love to have it for a raffle prize 
at the quiz. Any donations can be left at school 
reception at any time. Thanks in advance!
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Organised & 
Proactive 

Bringing the correct equipment, kit and 
uniform
Meeting deadlines
Working on tasks independently and 
completing homework to a high standard

Neat & Tidy 
work 

Smart, well presented books demonstrating 
your best work

Tenacity 
Trying your hardest, rising to challenges,  
having a 'can do' attitude, working out 
solutions and taking ownership of your 
learning

Ready, 
Respectful and 
Responsible  

Being a role model by consistently 
demonstrating our basic expectations 

Answering, 
reading  and 
listening like an 
expert 

Sophisticated full sentence answers using 
technical terms
Following along, tracking the text and ready 
to read aloud in class.  
Reading widely and for pleasure 
Listening and considering the views of others 
Taking in turns to respond 

Contributing to 
the class 

Playing an active role in every lesson
Attention to the speaker, sat up straight, arms 
still, pens down
Teacher focused 

Kindness & 
Community 
minded 

Caring, polite, looking after one another and 
the  site
Speaking with kindness and respect
Supporting staff and other students to create 
a positive learning environment for all


